FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 5th December 2016 at 6pm in the Station Manager’s Office, Hebden Bridge Station
Present: Diana Monahan, Kathy Pitt, David Storr, Andy Grant and Lesley Mackay

Apologies: Mike Troke, Bobbie, Martin Whittell, David Taylor, Nina Smith and Paul Monahan
Minutes of the meeting held on 31st October 2016 were approved as correct. 
Matters arising: Lamp Room & Signal Box:  Nothing further to report.   
Timing of buses to Old Town:  As the timetable has few changes the issues with the timings remain the same.  Mike Troke to be asked to contact TLC again.  Action:  Mike Troke. 

Accessibility measures: Mike has mentioned to the Interim Outstations Manager, Aron Hurst-Wilson, the need for an alarm button for disabled passengers at the bottom of the steps.

Funding applications: Richard Isaac, Regional Community & Stakeholder Manager, is to be asked for permission for a storage box for tools to be kept in Station Manager’s office.  Action: Lesley Mackay
Renewal of planters/window boxes.  Lesley will contact Richard Isaac about this.  Paul Monahan has repaired the existing ones but they will not last long.  Action: Lesley Mackay

Publicity:  David S had investigated the various types of ‘A’ boards but has yet to find one that is light enough to be easily portable yet not able to be blown away.  It is hoped one side of the board will have a white board on which up-to-date information on gardening work being undertaken is displayed.  David is still looking into this.  Action:  David Storr
It is hoped that Nina Smith will agree to act as the publicity contact for FoHBS in the future as she has excellent contacts with Hebweb and the HB Times.  Action: Lesley Mackay

Book Labels:  It was agreed that there was no need for a book stamp at the moment.  (Diana had costed one at £24.)  However, we need to have a regular supply of books as they disappear quickly from the waiting room.  It was suggested that Nina Smith be asked to re-activate her contact with a charity shop and try to procure unwanted books from them.  Action:  Lesley Mackay

Christmas Carols:  David S reported that the music has been sorted out, the carol sheets organised, collecting tins and the use of Diana’s keyboard were arranged.  Chris Brown has volunteered to play the keyboard this year.  The mayor, Cllr Tony Hodgson, will join us at 5.15pm.  Kathy has contacted various singing groups.  David  has also arranged for soft drinks  to be available.  Fliers had been distributed throughout Hebden Bridge and an article had appeared in the HB Times. The Xmas tree had been delivered a few hours late by Holts and David, Paul and Diana waited around for hours but managed to get lots of gardening/tidying jobs done.
Christmas/New Year Dinner:  This will take place on Monday 30th January 2017 at 7pm, venue to be confirmed.  The dinner will be preceded by a meeting of the Friends starting at 6pm.  Do let Lesley know if you wish to come along.  Action:  All members 

Twinning of Friends groups:  After discussion, it was agreed that any decision about this would deferred until well into 2017 when FoHBS had fewer commitments.

Website:  Diana is updating the website but some technical issues still have to be sorted out.  Action: Diana Monahan
Film Evening:  Diana had asked if Peter Jeffrey would give another talk.  This had been agreed and a provisional date was still to be confirmed with Hope Baptist Chapel. It is hoped to announce this at the forthcoming British Transport films evening (11th December).  Diana will contact Mike Troke with confirmation of the date.  Increased and better publicity is required for this film evening and P. Jeffrey illustrated talk.  Action:  Diana Monahan 

Chair’s Report:  A joint meeting with the Sustainable Transport Group is to be held in late January/early February to meet with members of Northern Railway.  This meeting will be open to members of the public and it is hoped to attract a wide audience.  Once the date is finalised the event will be publicised widely.  Action:  Nina Smith
David Storr said he was aggrieved about the new timetables. Reference to three separate timetables is needed for Hebden Bridge services and the W. Yorkshire composite timetable has been abolished.  It was unanimously agreed that David S should contact Northern Railway and Metro to indicate our concerns.  Andy Grant will email David S with the appropriate list of contacts.  Action:  Andy Grant and David Storr

Treasurer’s Report:  No change to report since last meeting. 
Northern Railway:  Mike Troke reported that display holders for Picture House leaflets had been installed in the waiting room but were later removed on the instructions of Northern Railway.  Mike has been liaising with Aron Hurst Wilson, the Interim Outstations Manager. It is hoped that these will be re-installed shortly.  (See also Accessibility measures discussed above.)  Action:  Mike Troke
Working Party Report: 
Bike Shed Cleaning:  Thanks were extended to Lynnette Evans, Diana Monahan and Myra James for all their hard work.  Final work will be undertaken in spring when the weather is warmer.   
Children’s participation:  After discussion it was agreed that we were not in a position to involve school children in the FoHBS as we lacked the expertise and experience to do so and concern was expressed about health and safety issues.
Liaison with BTP 

No liaison meetings have taken place recently. 

Any Other Business
Piano Tuner:  Kathy had contacted 3 piano tuners.  It was agreed that Richard Isaac be asked if he would be prepared to fund this.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Community Rail Conference: Andy Grant reported on this well-attended conference at which it became evident that around £60 million had been given to the organisation for Station improvement.  Applications for grants would have to be made.  It was agreed that David S would write to Richard Isaac outlining previous strategic plans the FoHBS had identified for the station to bring Richard up-to-date with our ideas, with the aspiration to apply for funding for some of them.  Action:  David Storr
Date of next meeting:  Monday 30th January 2017 at 6pm at a venue to be confirmed.
